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	Administrative Council
Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING
April 10, 2006
Academic Council Room
11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting convened at 11:00 a.m.  The minutes of the March 14, 2006 meeting were approved as distributed.
President’s Report
President Walsh began her report by noting the upcoming meeting of the Board of Trustees.  At the meeting, the Trustees will finalize several major decisions, including approving the operating budget for 2006-2007, approving changes to the faculty and staff retirement plan (making it more equitable and simpler at an annual cost of $1.2 million), and hearing reports regarding the work of the 2015 Commission.
Human Resources Update
Eloise McGaw announced that the Human Resources office will be sponsoring a free bone density screening on April 13 from 10am to 2pm at the Wang Campus Center.  In addition, representatives from TIAA-CREF will be on campus on April 11 from 12:30 to 1:30pm to discuss investing habits.

Athletic Director Search 
Jennifer Desjarlais announced that the search for a new Athletic Director is underway.  Following the initial work of a visiting committee, a search committee is preparing a job posting, which should appear in the next two weeks.

Newhouse Center for the Humanities
Tim Peltason, Professor of English and Director of the Newhouse Center, presented the Council with the history and status of the Newhouse Center.  The project began 7-8 years ago with a series of discussions and proposals among faculty members.  President Walsh then included the project in the capital campaign, and Susan and Donald Newhouse made a $10 million gift to launch the Center.  The Center will host the Newhouse Professor of Creative Writing and will offer a Creative Writing track within the English major.  Also incorporated into the Center will be the Cornille Visiting Professor of Humanities.  This professor will focus less on teaching and more on faculty seminars and lectures.  The first Cornille Visiting Professor is Harvey Cox, Professor of Religion.  Next year, the professorship will be shared by a couple specializing in early music, who will offer seminars, courses, and performances.  The Newhouse Center, following a donation from Edith Wharton, will host the Common Text Project, which will include events and discussions.  For the fall, these events will focus on Vladimir Nabokov’s Lolita.  The Newhouse Fellows program will house nine to eleven faculty, creating a community of scholars to work on specific projects.  The work of these fellows will involve the College community vita lectures and internships.  The group will consist of Wellesley faculty on sabbatical, post-doctoral students, and faculty on sabbatical from other institutions.
Report of 2005 Vacation Prize Winner
Heather Ayres reported on her trip to Barcelona and Catalonia and shared a series of slides showing architecture, art, landmarks, and landscapes of the area.

Spring Into Shape Program
Irene Laursen announced the 16th annual Spring Into Shape program, which will run from May 9 to May 18.  Participants will work in teams of six and seek many forms of exercise.  For the first time this year, incentives will be provided for males to participate, solitary participants will be allowed, and credits will be given for participating in the Walk for Hunger on May 7.  An at-cost luncheon will be held on May 24 to celebrate completion of the program.  More information and guidelines may be found on the Wellness website.
Ruhlman Conference
Judy Mitchell announced that the tenth annual Ruhlman Conference will be held on May 3, 2006, from 9am to 6pm.  Lunch will be provided on the lawn of the Wang Campus Center.  The program for the Conference will be distributed to all faculty and staff in the coming week.

Slate for Administrative Council 2006-2007 Committees & Representatives
Lynne Payson distributed a draft slate for the 2006-2007 Administrative Council.  Thanks to the hard work of the Nominating Committee, only three positions remain unfilled.  The slate will be brought forward for approval at the May meeting of the Council.

The meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

David White

Secretary
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